February 10, 2010

The Honorable Claire McCaskill

U.S. Senator

Sh-717, Hart Senate Office Bldg.

Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Claire McCaskill:
As always, I pay close attention to what is happening in Washington D.C.  Ten short months ago you criticized Missouri elected officials and business leaders for merely suggesting that State government refuse Federal stimulus funds. 
In the ten months since your criticism, you, President Obama, and your Democratic allies in Washington have set our nation on a crash course to fiscal disaster. You increased Federal non-defense spending by a mind-boggling 67% in President Obama’s first year in office, tripling the national deficit. You support a cap-and-trade bill that would levy the largest tax increase in American history on an already struggling economy. You support a government take-over of one-sixth of our nation’s economy through health care legislation that has been summarily rejected by the American people and which included such indignities as the “Louisiana Purchase” and the “Cornhusker Kickback.” Then, just a few weeks ago you voted to raise the Federal debt limit by $1.9 trillion.
You are correct in your assertion that the State of Missouri has used, and continues to use, Federal stimulus money for programs in our State budget.  The decision not to use this money was considered, and rejected since a rejection would mean Missouri tax dollars would simply be sent to another state.  Since the stimulus money has been received, Missouri has lost an additional 62,600 jobs and the unemployment rate sits at 9.6%.  The purpose and intent of these funds has not been met, even as you and your colleagues debate the possibility of another round of Federal stimulus spending.  
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States all across this nation are facing massive budgetary shortfalls on a magnitude we here in Missouri cannot fathom.  I have repeatedly called on Governor Nixon to meet with me and my Senate colleagues to work in a bipartisan fashion to address the critical financial decisions necessary to withstand this economic downturn.  These calls have been ignored.  

Because of Missouri House Republican’s sound fiscal policies over the past eight years we are in much better fiscal shape than most of our 49 sister states.  The problem does not reside here Senator, it resides in Congress.  Because of this, I ask that you focus your concern on your profligate spending in Washington. 
When your one-time infusion of taxpayer money expires next year you will have the opportunity to see where the budget cuts you requested will be made.  If your aim is to be a participant in the Missouri budgeting process, I encourage you to come back and run for state representative once again. 

Thank you for your attention and your concern.
Sincerely,

Allen Icet

State Representative D84

Chairman House Budget Committee
